From: THE PRINCES PRINCETED



NORTHERN IRELAND OFFICE Any true of a meeting between PM and Pr Marstor MONT CASTLE BELFAST BT4 3ST

Tel. Belfast (0232) 520700

Philip Barton Esq Private Secretary to the Prime Minister 10 Downing Street LONDON SW1A 2AA

13 August 1997

Dernillip

When my Secretary of State met the Prime Minister on 30 July, he suggested that there should be a series of visits by Heads of State to Northern Ireland, the objective being to help bedin the ceasefire and encourage the political process. Dr. Mowlam fully supports this suggestion. Our own visits section here in Belfast is liaising with the FCO Visits Section to see if it is possible to arrange the visits around the Presidency but I think it may still require the imprimatur of No 10.

I am not sure whether anyone sat in on the meeting referred to above, but Dr Mowlam would be most grateful to know that the suggestion is being pursued wider than in the NIO.

W K LINDSAY